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Question On Notice 

Standing Committee on Law and Justice 

2018 Review of the Lifetime Care and Support Scheme 

Meeting 25th January 2019 
 
Mr DAVID SHOEBRIDGE:  

I just have one question to put on notice, which is about unregistered bikes. I am not asking you to answer 

it now but I am asking you about any events you have had in terms of roping in unregistered bikes, 

particularly dirt bikes, and what the response has been.  

Mr WOOD 

No. We have had no success in that area.  

Mr DAVID SHOEBRIDGE:  

All right. But if you want to add anything to that on notice, please feel free, Mr Wood.  

 

Response:- 
 
The Motorcycle Council of NSW has, for some time, been lobbying for a Recreational 
Registration scheme similar to that in Victoria to be introduced in NSW. The Victorian scheme, 
which provides cheaper registration and Comprehensive Third Party insurance for dirt bikes, has 
been very successful in encouraging riders to register bikes which otherwise they would ride 
unregistered. 
 
It has been over 2 years since the MCC was last provided with any information on how this 
proposal is progressing within Transport for NSW. 
 
The MCC was advised that Transport for NSW were still to obtain:- 
 

 advice from SIRA on the cost of CTP insurance 

 the views of the Land Managers who were likely to be affected by the introduction of a 
Recreational Registration scheme 
 

SIRA have advised the MCC that they have provided Transport for NSW on the likely premium 
costs. 
 
Transport for NSW are still to advise the MCC regarding SIRA’s advice and the outcome of their 
meetings with the Land Managers. 
 
Regards, 
 
Brian Wood, Secretary 
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